
RECREATION FLYER (con't from page a 
zation has selected a date for a programme, please 

let us know at the Recreation Office - 3542 

RECREATIONAL HOCKEY LEAGUE - Plans are 

underway to establish a house league for men and 
young men. It is our intention to play modified 
International, rules for the safety of the players. It 

is hoped that there could be some type of interlock 
ing schedule with the Schreiber house league. 

More information will be printed in this paper in 
the near future. 
ROCKHOUNDS CLUB - A meeting had tentativel 

been scheduled for Thursday, October 9th. How- 
ever, this meeting will be held the following week 
Thursday, October. 26th in Meeting Room #1 (small 
meeting room) at the Recreation Centre. We have 

acquired more 'news' which should make for an in- 
formative meeting. Plan to attend. New members 

welcome. 

   
        

      

   

   
     

      
    

  

       

      

      
    
    

  

     
    
     

        

    
    

      
    
    
  

    
   

   KIMBERLY-CLARK WEEKLY SAFETY SLOGAN 

Winners’6f last week's safety slogan were Norm 

Bottomley, John Zigman, Paul Coupal, Joe De- 

jonghe and John Gross. 
October is ‘safety month'' a period designated to 

make everyone aware of the importance of accident 
prevention. 

We ‘all share in Ae kesporsibility to prevent acci 
dents - to ensure our own safety and the safety of 

our fellow workers. 
Apply safe work practices and assist others to 

avoid the hazards that can result in personal injury 
Remember this week's slogan: : 

"[NTELLIGENT ACTS PREVENT ACCIDENTS" 

   

MOOSE LODGE NEWS . 

       

         
          

    

The Ontario Moose Association 38th annual con- 
vention held in Sault Ste Marie on October 6, 7, 

and 8 was attended by, Governor J. Power, and 

Bros. M. Didura and B. Willan, Lodge 1752 
Terrace Bay. 

Members of Terrace Bay Moose Lodge 1752, en- 
joyed a delicious banquet on September 29th in 
honour of Past Governor Joe Wills. A social even- 
ing followed with: music by Rythm Kings of Manitou 
wadge. The next regular moose bingo will be held 
on October 23rd. 
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PROGRESSIVE CONSERVATIVES WIN ELECTION 

For the first time ever delivery of the News was 

held up in hopes that final results of Thunder Bay ¢ 

Riding provincial election would be in. 

At 10.30 a.m. Wednesday morning the standing 

was as follows:- 98 polls heard from 6 still te go 

with 907 possible voters. (These are Indian polls 

in the far north. ) Rudiak (Liberal) 3669 - Seppala 

(Prog .Conservative) 2781 - Stokes (NDP) 3876. 

One television commentator voiced the opinian 

on Tuesday night that it had been an uninspired cam- | 

paign with little use (except a few paid appearances) ; 

made of that media. In our riding (Thunder Bay), 

with its nearly 16,000 voters and many communities 

without television, we would say it was a campaign 

of great interest. This is evident in.the very high 

percentage of voters--over 70%. In this district 

Schreiber and Terrace Bay both had an over 70% 

turnout and Nipigon (a town which has shown marked | : 

apathy in Municipal elections) had an over 80% 

vote. 

District readers will be surfeited with campaigns 

and results by this time but for the benefit of the ; 

many one-time residents who read the News and are t 

still interested in this area we have elaborated. 

In all fairness we must acknowledge one thing-- 

the bulk of Progressive Conservative campaign funds | 

spent during this election were spent in the district | 

in which candidates were running. This was not true ¢ 

of the other parties--particularly disillusioning ina | 

party which claims to be "for the working man." Do 

the "working men" in a candidate's own riding not 

deserve a chance to provide the services needed 
during an election? 

Months ago when detailing the provincial redistri- © 

bution we commented that, regardless of party, we | 

hoped Thunder Bay District would produce. one out- 
standing leader. It remains to be seen if the voters 

have chosen that leader . 
It is to be hoped that the percentage of voters whe 

turn out for municipal elections throughout the dis- 
trict is as high as that in Tuesday's election. For 
the past few years a distinct apathy has been evideni ; 

on the part of the voters in many municipalities in 
Thunder Bay. 
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Mr .and Mrs. J.Bogrand of Minneapolis were in 

Terrace Bay for a short visit this week. Mrs .Bogrand 
is the former Dawn Rowlandson whose parents, Mr. 

and Mrs .Gor don:Rowlandson, resided in Terrace Bay 
for many years. They now make their home in Glens 
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